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SHARED LEARNING PROJECT WITH FENTON HOUSE (NATIONAL TRUST)
Project: 

Fenton House is a 17th-century merchant's house in Hampstead in North London which belongs to the National Trust, bequeathed to them in 1952 by Lady Binning, its last resident.  Since then other collectors have made significant donations to the house.  The project will research the history of 4 connoisseurs (George Salting and his niece Lady Binning, as well as Major George Henry George Benton Fletcher and Peter Barkworth) who in the late 19th & 20th century donated their collections of ceramics, musical instruments and pictures to the house. In particular Fenton House would like to know more about what led these connoisseurs to start collecting and how they made decisions when refining their collections. In some cases we know the collections were split and bequeathed to different organisations, so we would like to know more about why National Trust and Fenton House were chosen, what expectation the donor had of the National Trust and what happened to their other items.
Commitment:  

The project will start on January 14th, and meet fortnightly at Fenton House until the final presentation on April 8th. There are no archives in the house, so research will need to be off site, either on-line, through national archives, other museums, or through face-to-face interviews with descendants whom the group will try to trace.  Computer skills are essential.  

Outcome: 

The expectation is that the material gathered will form the basis for ‘web history pages’ on the FH/NT website and possibly room guides.  The project may culminate in a presentation, either internally to museum staff and U3A visitors, or if there is interest, to the general public.  

Who should apply?  

· Anyone interested in family history, art or music history, or a general interest in Fenton House; 

· You need to have the ability, time and IT equipment to conduct internet and off-site research between meetings.

· In addition to collecting information for the archives, you will be building up stories about the families which may be used on the website.  Therefore, an interest in writing and oral history could be useful. 

Meeting venue: Fenton House (Hampstead Grove, NW3 6SP) is 5 minutes walk from Hampstead Underground (Northern Line) and 15 minutes from Hampstead Heath Overground (East London line).  There is no parking on site, but pay and display parking is available behind Jack Straw’s Castle.  The meetings will be held in the ground floor lounge which is maintained at 18 degrees C to protect the collections.  There are no lifts in the house, and the collections are on three floors.  Tea and coffee will be provided.

Leader:  The project will be led by Ella Marks for the U3A and Iain Stewart, House and Gardens Manager of Fenton House.

Dates/Times:  Bi-weekly Tuesdays from 11 a.m.- 1 p.m.  The meeting dates are: Jan 14th, Jan 28th; Feb 11th, Feb 25th; Mar 11th, Mar 25th and Apr 8th (final presentation); 

Application procedure:  For application form contact Ella Marks (davidella@tiscali.co.uk / Tel:  020 8998 5776). 

Deadline is Saturday 30th November 2013
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